
5. Salem, OR

Contact person: Mark Bechtel
Department of Public Works
555 Liberty Avenue SE
Salem, OR 97301
503.588-6211 ex. 7338

Most streets in downtown Salem are 60 feet wide, and more than half the on-street parking
spaces in the city are 45-degree pull in parking.  Angle parking generally takes up 20 feet,
perpendicular from the curb, plus a 10 foot travel lane.  There is no back-up lane.

Salem has two blocks of bike lanes alongside pull-in angle parking on Summer Street, a one-way
street adjacent to the state capitol with two 12' travel lanes.  ADT on Summer Street is 13,000
vehicles.  Although there was some concern that a car might back up into a bicyclist, there are no
known accidents in the three years since the bike lane was added to the street.

6. Dan Burden, Walkable Communities

Dan Burden, director of Walkable Communities, Inc. of Florida, and Michael Ronkin,
bicycle/pedestrian coordinator for the Oregon Department of Transportation, were contracted by
PennDOT to conduct seminars across Pennsylvania in 1999 on pedestrian and bicyclist safety
and accommodation.  They included a two-day workshop in the Upper Merion Township
Building.

Pottstown Borough forwarded its proposed High Street plan to both Burden and Ronkin, who
both endorsed the plan as fulfilling the goals they promote of slowing down traffic, encouraging
the safe use of bicycles, and promoting pedestrian activity.

(See attached letter from Dan Burden.)


























